## Department of Health and Human Services

**HUMAN SERVICES - DEPUTY SECRETARY** 

GPO Box 125, HOBART TAS 7001, Australia Ph: (03) 6233 3185 Fax: (03) 6233 4021

Web: www.dhhs.tas.gov.au



Contact:

Ann Bower

Phone:

(03) 6233 3190

Facsimile:

(03) 6233 4580

E-mail:

ann.bower@dhhs.tas.gov.au

File:

Mr Elton Humphery
Committee Secretary
Senate Community Affairs Committee
PO Box 6100
Parliament House
CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Mr Humphery

Subject: Inquiry into the Implementation of the Recommendations of the Lost Innocents and Forgotten Australians Reports

Thank you for your letter of 22 April 2009, enclosing a proof copy of the Hansard transcript of the evidence Tasmania gave to the Committee on 8 April 2009.

I have made some amendments to the transcript, a copy of which is attached.

I took one question on notice in relation to the question "has the Tasmanian government contributed to the Child Migration Trust in Australia?" (page CA76) and undertook to provide a response.

I can now advise that following a search of Departmental files, it appears that no funds from the Tasmanian State Government were given to the Child Migrant Trust, instead Tasmania donated in-kind support, including staff time to organise the memorial and the continued support of child migrants.

Yours sincerely

Alison lacob

Deputy Secretary, Human Services

May 2009

Enc: Hansard - Amendments